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8th July 2020 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I hope that this letter finds you all safe and well.  

 

We are so grateful for all that you are doing for the children whilst we are unable to have them all 

back in school.  We only wish that circumstances were different and that all of the children could 

attend at the moment – we are missing them enormously.   

 

However, further to recent Government advice, we are delighted that we will be able to welcome 

back all the children to school in September and are busy planning arrangements to ensure that this 

can happen safely for everyone concerned.  We are so looking forward to seeing the children again, 

meeting our new intake children, and just being back together.     

I will send parents further information next week about the exact arrangements for September, as 

we are currently working through the planning process and guidance is still coming out.  For now 

though, the good news is that everyone will be back together again soon, which we are so excited 

about and looking forward to, as we are sure that you and the children similarly feel.   

 

Although some changes that we will have to put in place will mean that school may look slightly 

different in September, Coalway Infants will still feel as always, full of fun, laughter and love and 

people who are dedicated to providing the very best for your children.  We can’t wait to be reunited 

with everyone!  

 

When the children return to school in September there will be so many opportunities to catch up 

with friends and staff and we will certainly plan time for the children to see and talk to their current 

teachers as well.  In September though, the children will come in to school to several new and 

exciting things, including new classes and teachers.  These will be as follows:   

 

Class 1  Mrs. Gwynne 

Class 2  Miss. Roberts  

Class 3  Mrs. Grindle  

Class 4  Mrs. Burke    

Class 5  Miss. Screen  

Class 6  Mr. Hook 

 

 

 

 



 … so which class will my child be in?             

 

Current Class 1 (Mrs. Gwynne) will transfer to Class 3 – their Class Teacher will be Mrs. Grindle 

  

Current Class 2 (Miss. Roberts) will transfer to Class 4 – their Class Teacher will be Mrs. Burke 

 

Current Class 3 (Mrs. Grindle) will transfer to Class 6 – their Class Teacher will be Mr. Hook  

 

Current Class 4 (Mrs. Burke) will transfer to Class 5 – their Class Teacher will be Miss. Screen  

 

The teachers are really looking forward to meeting you and the children very soon!  

 

 

Other end of term information for parents …     

 

Term dates for next academic year are available on the school’s website  

 

Please note that this year the Infant School and Junior School term dates are different for the 

October and Summer holidays. 

 

Classes 3, 4, 5 and 6 will start the Autumn term on Thursday 3rd September. 

Classes 1 and 2 will start on Monday 7th September (with further details of induction dates to 

follow next week) 

 

Staff News   

Mrs Jordan and Mrs Couchman will be returning from maternity leave in September.  It will be lovely 

to have them back!   

 

However, sadly, Mrs Barry, Miss Barnett and Miss Bevan will be leaving us at the end of term when 

their contracts come to an end.  I would like to thank them for their dedication, hard work, care and 

commitment during their time with us.  They have been fantastic members of our team and we will 

really miss them.  We wish them the very best of luck in the future.     

                                  
I will be in touch again next week with more information about arrangements for September.   

 

Kind regards, 

 

 
F. Hamilton 

Headteacher 


